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I am delighted to be able to introduce our first newsletter of the school year and update parents/carers/the wider community on some of the exciting work we have been doing at The Edge in the first half of the Autumn Term 2018/9. I have thoroughly enjoyed my first few months in role as new Principal, and would like to thank you all for the support you have given me- it is much appreciated. Thank you too to those of who you attended the two Parents’ Evenings we have hosted so far- I look forward to meeting you again soon.
As you will be aware from the letter which I sent in July following our OFSTED inspection, I am fully committed to open and transparent communication so would like to take this opportunity to update you on the progress we have made at the beginning of our improvement journey.
Firstly, I would like to acknowledge the work of our team of staff over the past few weeks. I have been ably supported by our newly formed senior leadership team (Adam Smith, Vice Principal, Jackie Bailey, Vice Principal, Claire Fairburn, Assistant Principal, Charlotte Poynton, Assistant Principal, Helen McClane, SENCO and Janet Gray, Lead Teacher of Textiles) and, as a team, we will continue to be relentless in our pursuit of excellence. I would also like to thank our team of governors for their continued support and expertise, our formal post-inspection action plans which we prepared over the summer were fully accepted by OFSTED and we now look forward to continuing to put these plans into practice.
In addition, we have been proactive in securing a wide range of bespoke support from the Birmingham Education Partnership and REACH Alternative Provision School in Kings Heath. Already in the first few weeks of term, we have welcomed staff in from these establishments to conduct “root and branch” reviews of our approach to Safeguarding, Pupil Premium and Career Guidance/ Work-Related Learning. Further reviews will take place over the coming weeks of our approach to Teaching and Learning and SEN. You may also be aware that we have begun work on our approach to Behaviour for Learning with an external company called “Pivotal Education”- quite simply, we are ensuring that all areas of school life are scrutinised closely so that we can be sure we are adopting the highest standards moving forward. 
Although we are only at the beginning of our journey, I am pleased to be able to report on the positive impact of some of the changes we have made on our behaviour and attendance systems. Our cumulative attendance for 2018/9 is currently 16% higher than the cumulative attendance for 2017/8 and the figure for students we have had to issue with a fixed-term exclusion is also significantly reduced in comparison with 2017/8. In the first half-term of 2018/9 the amount of exclusions was reduced by 57% when compared with the same half-term of 2017/8 and was reduced by 59% when compared with the first shorter half-term of the Summer Term 2018 when I took over as Principal.
Following our own OFSTED inspection, we were also visited by OFSTED at the end of the Summer Term as part of the inspection of Waseley Hills High School, one of our partner schools. The inspection team noted that “Pupils attending [The Edge Academy] are achieving well. This is because their progress is well tracked. Pupils’ targets are closely monitored by leaders and pupils’ work is well planned.”
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I hope that the remainder of this newsletter gives you a flavour of academy life, as always if I can help and support in any way, please feel free to contact me directly via e-mail at andrew.wakefield@theedgeacademy. 
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Andrew Wakefield, Principal
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Safeguarding is of paramount importance to us and as a result, we will be providing you with a number of updates over the coming weeks and months. In the meantime, don’t forget that our DSL (Designated Safeguarding Lead) is Jackie Bailey (jackie.bailey@theedgeacademy.co.uk), and that our Deputy DSL is Deanne Davies (deanne.davies@theedgeacademy.co.uk) should you/ your child have any concerns. Principal Andrew Wakefield is also a Designated Senior Person (see contact details above).
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As you will see from the pictures below, we have been able to provide students with a range of different educational experiences in the first few weeks of term. 
Already in 2018/9 we have:

· Introduced a weekly rugby session into our Year 10 curriculum led by Dallaglio Rugby Works.

· Introduced a Level 1 construction qualification into our Key Stage 3 curriculum led by our friends at Southside Construction.

· Taken a group of Year 10/11 English students to a production of the play “Blood Brothers” at a theatre in Stoke-on-Trent.
· Continued our partnership with Ackers Adventure so that all of our Key Stage 3 students get the opportunity to learn to ski.

· Begun a Science project in all of Mr. Ram’s classes around “environmental islands”.

· Added a “bike maintenance” element to our PE curriculum.
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Continuing to improve our Teaching and Learning remains one of our key priorities and we will continue to keep you updated on our progress in this area.

[image: image14.jpg]



We remain committed to developing the character of our students. Each Friday we continue to finish the week with a choice of enrichment activities between 12-2pm which allow the students to try something new/ different outside of their normal lessons. So far this year we have offered:
· Dance classes led by Halesowen Dance Company.

· Trampolining sessions at Rush.

· Sports sessions using the facilities at The Factory YPC.

· Swimming sessions at Northfield Leisure Centre.
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Badminton sessions at The University of Birmingham.
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We have taken a new approach to individual support in 2018/9 in order to offer the maximum possible assistance to all of our students. Alongside the full-time mentoring now provided by Mr. Briscoe and Mr. Price, we have been delighted to secure the services of MW Fitness who provide a variety of individual and group sessions. We have also begun a partnership with Change Direction, a company which provides specialist individual mentoring and which is led by the ex-Birmingham City striker John Gayle. 
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We now provide breakfast free of charge for all of our students who want it between 8.55-9.15am every morning! There is always a selection of cereals and toast, hot drinks and fruit juices! We would encourage as many students as possible to attend breakfast club, all of the most up to date research shows that students who have had a healthy breakfast start morning lessons feeling good and ready to learn!
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On the subject of food, we are proud to report that we are now serving freshly prepared food from scratch every single day at lunchtime, and have removed a significant number of unhealthy items such as chips from our menus as part of our push on healthy lifestyles. We would also like to congratulate students on their conduct at lunchtimes since the decision was taken to keep all students on-site, they eat with staff every day before attending clubs and they have been a pleasure to spend time with! 
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We always strive to put something back into the community and we have already hosted two massive events in the first weeks of term.
We ran our latest free cookery masterclass in October, this time those attending got to make their own “Crispy Duck Scotch Egg”- as you can see, the results were fantastic!
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We also ran a free community “Coffee and Cake Morning” in October. Again, we include some pictures below- we are delighted to announce that we raised a total of £64 which we split between MacMillan Cancer Support and Mental Health Awareness charities. 
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Finally, we are proud of our continuing links with “NAFCAF” and we were of course happy to take care of the cooking and serving at their latest event in Weoley Castle!



In another new initiative, we held student council elections in the last week of the first half-term. Students who put themselves forward as candidates presented their manifesto to staff as well as fellow students, we look forward to keeping you updated in the coming weeks about the role they will now play in school life!



Every Friday morning, staff now meet and nominate students for “Feelgood Friday” postcards in recognition of their work over the course of their work that week. In a new initiative, one lucky student now receives a “Principal’s Award” in the post every Saturday morning- this is awarded to the student who has shown the most consistent and impressive work-ethic in lessons throughout the week. 

We always aim to put on holiday sessions for students whenever we can and this half-term was no different. 
We were delighted to offer sessions in English, Maths, Art and PE- a massive thank you to all students who gave up their free time to attend these between Tuesday and Thursday.



A further reminder that as well as handing letters, newsletters etc to students regarding academy news, we now put all letters on our website (www.theedgeacademy.co.uk) and text links to you each time this happens. We also post reminders on Twitter (address @edgenorthfield or go to website at www.twitter.com/edgenorthfield) and Facebook (address @edgeacademynorthfield or go to website at www.facebook.com/edgeacademynorthfield). Please follow/like our social media accounts as they provide exciting additional snapshots of academy life! Finally, we now also have a parent/carer electronic mailing list- if you have not already signed up for this, e-mail Principal Andrew Wakefield at andrew.wakefield@theedgeacademy.co.uk and we will then e-mail all academy letters to you.
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